Freedom of Information Act 2000 – reporting of mice infestation - EIA 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information.
You asked:
The Equality Impact Assessment (EIA) that went alongside the decision to move this service on-line - I would like to see how you considered this decision in relation to the vulnerable elderly / digitally excluded; and
Answer:

Please see document attached. 
NB this EIA is in relation to ensuring the Customer Relationship Management platform is accessible. 
Some staff names have been redacted.  The Council considers that the details of junior members of staff below Heads of Services, are exempt from release under Section 40 (2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

The Council judges that disclosure of the names of these officers to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes.

In support of the EIA, the results of any consultation with groups representing the elderly
There were no focus group activities carried out. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


